			August 2022	2		
Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
	1	2	3	4	5	6
			Women's Bible Study – 10:30am			
		A. A. Meeting here at 6pm	Evening Bible Study & Prayer – 6pm	Men's Group – 6pm		
7	8	9	10	11	12	13
		See 08/02	See 08/03	See 08/04		
14	15	16	17	18	19	20
Finance Committee Meeting after AM service	10	See 08/02	Women's Bible Study – 10:30am	See 08/04		
			FBCN Quarterly Family Mtg. – 6pm			
21	22	23	24	25	26	27
Back to School Potluck after AM service (Bring a dish to share)		See 08/02	Women's Bible Study – 10:30am  Powerhouse Youth Kick-off – 6pm Adult Prayer & Bible Study – 6pm CMC Meeting here at 7pm	See 08/04		
28	29	30	31			
Combined Youth Event in Hilmar Volleyball & BBQ Meet here at 5pm		See 08/02	Women's Bible Study – 10:30am Powerhouse Youth AND Adult Prayer & Bible Study – 6pm			
School Supplies  August	The item for Operation Christmas Child for August is School Supplies. Put them in the box in the foyer	Every Sunday:  9:45am Sunday School for all ages  11:00am Worship Service Children's Church begins after Special Music  6:00pm Evening Service				



## August 2022

Email us at: info@fbcnewman.org

910 R Street / P O Box 759, Newman, CA 95360 / (209) 862-2393 / Pastor Tim R. (209) 602-2492

## **Back to School**

It used to be in September but now it is in August. What am I referring to? It is the time when school comes back into session, after summer break. Each year summer feels so short. Before we know it, the fall schedule will begin in earnest for everyone. This is true here at FBC, Newman as well.

Pastor Tim Weimer will be preaching on Sunday mornings during the first two weeks of August. Mike Dalton will be teaching on Sunday evenings. Pastor Tim Weimer will also lead the Prayer and Video Bible study on Wednesday nights. My wife and I will be taking some time to visit our daughter in Lincoln, Nebraska and my mother and brother's family in Winnipeg, Manitoba. We also plan to visit some of Miriam's cousins in Manitoba. Please pray for our safety as we drive thousands of miles. Pray that we could have a blessed time with family.

When we get back, Lord willing, we will plunge right back into the fall schedule. I will continue preaching from the gospel of Mark on Sunday mornings and from the letter of 1 Peter on Sunday evenings.

We are looking forward to a Back-to-School potluck on Sunday, August 21<sup>st</sup> and Powerhouse will have their kickoff on August 24<sup>th</sup>. Please pray with us that God will bless our church with young families.

In His Loving Service, Pastor Tim Rempel "Blessed is everyone who fears The Lord, Who walks in His way." Psalms 128:1

August already? School will soon be back in session, back into the routines of normal everyday life. I pray you had a wonderful summer with your family and friends. I pray you are looking forward to all that God has planned for us; as you know, God is always at work around us. If you haven't noticed it you need to slow down and take a moment to think about the blessings God has bestowed upon you. We have much in which to Praise God.

I am looking forward to the new changes that we are going to announce here; Powerhouse will be moving to Wednesday evenings at 6pm. Now that I have a more flexible schedule we have some freedom to do things differently. We are planning to have a Parent/Teen meeting in the youth room at a time TBA to talk about some of our upcoming events and plans. And we will have a powerhouse kick-off for the Youth on Wednesday, August 24<sup>th</sup>. We plan on having a giant cookie/brownie smothered in ice cream with all the toppings, so invite your kids, grandkids and neighbors to be a part.

The youth will also be gathering with our combo youth groups on August 28<sup>th</sup> at FBC, Hilmar for Volleyball and a BBQ. We are also planning on a combo campout up at Pinecrest in late September.

Would you pray for our youth and children's ministries? Would you pray about volunteering to minister to these young people? We are needing to have two volunteers in each of our classes. Also, I could use some youth volunteers to assist. If you are interested in getting involved it would be wonderful, please let me know.

We praise God for how He is working in His church, and we will be baptizing again soon!

Praising Him!
P. Timmy Weimer